Bridgewater Basketball
Board of Directors Meeting
February 4, 2016

Members Present:  King, Peterson, Long, Smith, Trapp, Balzarini, Mahoney, Groh. 
Quorum not present.
Members Absent: Flanders, Chiocca, Sarantopolous, Koczela, Brien, Grant, Grafton, Lambert

Meeting called to order at 7:00pm by Adam King.

[bookmark: _GoBack]No minutes were recorded from the last meeting on 12/16/15.

Treasurers Report.  Steve Brien distributed and reviewed the current income and expense statement.  The current balance of the BYB bank account is at $93,297.95 as of 12/01/15. 

Discussed non-payment for travel.  Players can’t play if not paid by Friday 12/05/15. Adam needs to reach out to travel coordinators and coaches to insure all players are paid before competing in games.
Discussed non-payment for Rec/Biddy Leagues.  Steve Brien to send out non-payment email later this week.

Discussed the conflict between 8th grade travel practices and Junior High Biddy on Friday nights.  Also Friday night lacrosse will create conflicts. No action taken.

Discussed procedure to pick up shirts on for Rec Leagues on Saturday 12/05.  Bob Wood from Piesco’s will deliver shirts on Sat morning and hand out to coaches.  Tom Groh and Eric Peterson will assist.

Reviewed the new procedure for score reporting.  Scorekeepers will text scores to appropriate coordinators.  Phone numbers for coordinators need to be available in the scorebooks.

Reviewed the rules for Junior High Boys Biddy League
Changed rule 17 to be “in the last 2 minutes”
Clarified rule on A player playing on the B team – that player is limited to 4 points per quarter.
Same rule for the 5th/6th Boys League on A player playing on the B team
Additional points (beyond four) scored as a result of bonus free throw and/or 3 point shot will count
Tom Grant has word doc for rules and will send to Pete S so he can make changes and post online.

Fundraising Update
The dates for team pictures in January for Travel and Rec Leagues need to be finalized – Adam to confirm with the photographer
Fund raising calendars – we will go forward with this- Adam is getting a quote from Bridgewater Print for the calendars

Gym usage. Friday nights at the Williams School are currently unscheduled 
That gym time will be used for clinics for third/fourth and fifth/sixth biddy skills clinics for players beginning on Friday 12/11/15.

Board discussed how to handle late registrants.  Not much space available in most leagues,  Tom Groh will notify coordinators of late registrants.

The next BYB BOD meeting will be held on Wednesday December 16th @ 7:30pm at Bridgewater Vets Club.

The meeting adjourned at 9:15 pm

Minutes submitted by Tom Groh

